



UNIVERSIDAD TÉCNICA DEL NORTE

Acreditada Resolución Nro. 173-SE-33-CACES-2020



EMPRESA PÚBLICA "LA UEMPRENDE E.P." FINAL EXAM

FIRST LEVEL - B

Name: _____

Class: 91__

Date: _____

Score: _____

LISTENING SECTION (0,5 points)

A. You will hear a woman talking to her friend about a meal at a restaurant. Choose the correct answer.

1. What did she eat?

A steak

B fish

C pasta

2. You will hear a man explaining why he was late for work.

Why was he late?

A He woke up late.

B The train was late.

C The bus was slow.

3. You will hear two friends talking about holidays.

Where did Anita go?

A New York

B Florida

C Los Angeles

4. You will hear two friends talking about shopping.

What do they need from the supermarket?

A potatoes

B carrots

C onions

5. You will hear a man talking on the phone.

Why can't he come to the party?

A He has to go to work early.

B His mother is visiting him.

C His mother had an accident.

B. Listen to the four conversations. Decide if each statement is true (T) or false (F).

6. **T F** The man decided to join the woman and Karen to see a movie.

7. **T F** The man is going to help his father with his business during the summer.

8. **T F** The woman invited the man over for a barbecue dinner.

9. **T F** The man is planning to stay in Hawaii for a week.

10. **T F** The woman thinks the man should stay longer in Hawaii for a vacation.

READING SECTION (0,5 points)

Read about Maria's plans to shop. Choose the right option.

Where are you going to shop?

Hi Karen, thanks for your message. Welcome to the neighborhood! Of course, I can help you find the shops you need, it's not a problem!

This weekend, I'm going to buy some clothes for my children, so you can come with me. There's a shop near my house. It sells good quality clothes and they're not expensive. They sell shoes too, but they cost a lot of money. They're open every day from 9 am until 6 pm, but they close at 3 pm on Sundays.

For your cat or a dog, you can find anything you need at the pet shop next to the school. I'm going to get some food for my cat there this afternoon. You can come with me. I also need to buy some eggs and vegetables for our dinner. The grocery store is very close to the pet shop. I'll show you where.

Tomorrow, we are going to visit the toy shop at the end of town, but it's not far. I'm going to buy a present for my daughter. It's her birthday. Do you want to come with us? After that, we can go to the new bakery for some fresh bread and some cakes!

About school materials for your children, next week, I'm going to buy some notebooks and pens for my son at a stationary store not far from your house. We can go together if you want. Is Tuesday OK for you? I'm busy in the morning, but I'm free in the afternoon. Let me know.

See you soon!

Maria

A. Decide if the statements are true or false.

1. **T F** Maria is planning to buy clothes for her children at the toy shop.
2. **T F** Maria mentions that shoes are expensive at the shop near her house.
3. **T F** Maria invites Karen to join her to buy school materials on Tuesday morning.
4. **T F** Maria plans to visit the pet shop to buy food for her cat this afternoon.
5. **T F** Maria and Karen will visit the new bakery to buy presents for Maria's daughter.

B. Read it again. Choose the correct answer.

6. Why is the writer going to the clothes shop this weekend?

- A) To buy clothes for herself
- B) To buy clothes for her children
- C) To buy a present for her friend

7. What does the clothes shop sell besides clothes?

- A) Toys
- B) Shoes
- C) Books

8. When is the pet shop next to the school open?

- A) Every day from 9 am to 6 pm
- B) Only on weekends
- C) The opening hours are not mentioned

9. What is the writer planning to buy at the grocery store?

- A) Bread and milk
- B) Eggs and vegetables
- C) Fruit and snacks

10. Why is the writer visiting the toy shop tomorrow?

- A) To buy a present for her daughter's birthday
- B) To buy a new toy for her son
- C) To buy a gift for Karen

USE OF ENGLISH

A. Read the text below and choose the correct word for each space.

Last weekend, Emily and her friends planned a trip to the mountains. They decided to go hiking. What time (1) _____ (leave) the city? And how (2) _____ the drive take? They (3) _____ (leave) early in the morning. When they arrived, they started their hike. The trail (4) _____ (not be) beautiful, they (5) _____ (not enjoy) the fresh air. (6) _____ (There be) a lot of factories nearby. After a few hours, they stopped for a picnic lunch. Emily brought sandwiches and fruit for everyone.

- | | | | |
|------------------|-------------------|-------------------|------------------|
| 1. A) left | B) did they leave | C) was they leave | D) did they live |
| 2. A) much did | B) often did | C) long did | D) many did |
| 3. A) left | B) leaved | C) lefted | D) lived |
| 4. A) isn't | B) aren't | C) wasn't | D) weren't |
| 5. A) not enjoys | B) don't enjoy | C) enjoyed | D) didn't enjoy |
| 6. A) There was | B) There were | C) Was there | D) Were there |

B. Choose the tense of the sentences. Circle (A) Current Action or (B) Future Plan.

- 7. A B She is cooking dinner at the moment.
- 8. A B She is taking a cooking class next week.
- 9. A B They are visiting their grandparents this weekend.
- 10. A B He is working on his computer.

C. Use determiners to complete the sentences.

all (of)	most	many	some	none
----------	------	------	------	------

11. Supermaxi is a big shopping center. _____ the stores have great prices today.
12. _____ of the lines at the grocery stores are very long. It's a waste of time.
13. You can save _____ money when the store has a sale.
14. _____ of the students in my class are wearing uniform. It's not needed.
15. _____ malls are open tonight until midnight. Only one closed early.

VOCABULARY

Choose the correct word to complete the idea.

16. She lost her keys.
A. I'm so sorry! B. Congratulations! C. Never mind!
17. She spent ten hours in the airport.
A. Never mind! B. That's terrible, talk about bad luck! C. Don't worry about it!
18. I hate Black Friday! I always _____ money I need.
A. Spend B. Save C. Waste
19. Excuse me, Can I _____ your pencil, please.
A. Borrow B. Lend C. Return
20. When I got to the _____, my shopping cart was full. I had to pay with my credit card.
A. Customers B. Shelf C. Checkout

WRITING (0.5 POINTS):

You are participating in a writing contest. Write about a memory you consider can be interesting, funny, or scary. Write the title to your story.

Words: 60-80